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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Business Meeting – June 9, 2018 

         

I. General 

 The Council was called to order at 8:07 AM by Grand Knight (GK) William Hensen. 

 Opening Prayers were offered by Bill Hensen and Mike Burkett.    

 The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 The Grand Knight then called for the role-call of officers, the results are as follows (P = Present; A = 

Absence; E = excused) 

 

Title  Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain E Financial Secretary P Inside Guard P 

Grand Knight P Treasurer P Outside Guard E 

Dep. Grand Knight P Lecturer P Trustee 3
rd

 Year E 

Chancellor E Advocate E Trustee 2
nd

 Year P 

Recorder E Warden P Trustee 1
st
 Year P 

 

 The business meeting minutes for May 2018 were read-in for approval by the Grand Knight (GK) Bill 

Hensen. Bill then called for a motion to accept the April minutes as read. Alan Brown made a motion to 

accept as read. Keith Haley provided a second. And after no further discussion, the minutes were 

unanimously approved.  

 

II. Applications for Approval – Steve Froseth  

 None.  

  

III. Grand Knight Report – William Hensen   

 Correspondence:  

 Front office receptionist Joanne Lafond sent a card thanking the council for the money given in 

support of funeral expenses incurred (see attachment pg.10). 

 Memo from John Alfeld concerning the new VA hospital’s call for volunteers to help (see 

attachment pg.11).   

 Events/activities/general information:  

 Our council calendar has been put up for the balance of 2018 thru June 2019. The plan is to switch 

this over to Google Calendars as soon as possible in order to give members better access to 

upcoming events. Steps are being taken to add the calendar to the 10937 website. 

 Highway Cleanup was held on 2 June. A special thanks to Paul and Jenny Sciera for organizing this 

activity.  

 The ‘Golf with a Priest’ event was held on 4 June at the Broadmoor Hotel golf course. Father Krol 

and 7 other parishioners participated in this event. Sorry lads, no green jacket.  

 Child Safe Environment training is being offered at the Parish: Please note that this training is 

mandatory for all Knights who help at Parish events involving Family and any youth participation. 

The next adult sessions, both foundational and update, are scheduled for June 18. Informational 

flyers are located in the Great Hall, so please make an effort to get signed up. 

 The next Breakfast Burritos Sunday is scheduled for June 24. 



 2 

 June 27, Planning Meeting for July plus activities:  6:30pm social time, 7-8:00-planning meeting, 

location is the Christi Center.  

 Celebration of Corpus Christi Mass and procession was held on 3 June.   

 The council had been asked by Father Krol to help in this first time parish event, and our efforts 

contributed greatly to it being a success.  

 Special thanks to the following individuals: Chris Kennedy, Mike Burkett, Joe Regnery, Ken and 

Wendy Balcerzak, Gary and Terri Mayfield, and Roger Giudici.  

 The annual Memorial Mass will be held on 10 June.  

 The annual peach sales fundraising event will begin in July. 

 Pennies from Heaven. 

 District Deputy Bernie Kuta mentioned that State has a State has a ‘Pennies from Heaven’ based 

award program. 

 Therefore instead of sending our check directly to State the council should send the money to him at 

District 9. After receiving checks from the other councils, Bernie will then send a combined check to 

State thus allowing our district to get the credit for the money sent in.      

 Knight of the Month – Tim Canon  

 Family of the Month – Matt Lancaster and family.  

 

IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Marek Krol  

 None.  

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Joe Regnery 

Report handed out at the meeting (see attachment pg.8).  

 Bank Balance – $23,560. 

 Outstanding Checks – $2,262. 

 Hailey Fund – $812. 

 Lady Knights – $1,762. 

 Available Funds – $18,724.  

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Steve Froseth 

Report(s) handed out at meeting (see attachment pgs.8&9). Figures are in balance with the Treasurer’s report.   

 Receipts/Actual Income – $1,904. 

 Expenses – $3,814. 

 Bank balance – $23,560. 

 Due to recent activity there is a negative cash flow of ($1,910) for this period.  

 Additional information (see attachment pgs.8&9). 

 

VII. Auditor and Trustees - Paul Sciera/Joe Musso/Gary Mayfield.  

 An audit is due.   

 A decision will be made at the June 27 planning meeting for finalizing when it will be held.   

 Nevertheless, it must be completed by August 15.   

 Nothing else to report.  

                                                                                                                                                                                    

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – Ken Balcerzak  

 No report 

 The prayer for vocations was read by Mike Burkett.  
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IX. Committee Reports – Facilitated by Michael Burkett.  
 

a. Membership Report – Roger Giudici 

 Roger mentioned that this is his last report. At the start of the next fraternal year Joe Regnery will 

assume the duties of Membership Director.    

 Form 100’s:  

 None currently.   

 One possible candidate, David Hahn.   

 Council First Degree Team:  

 Roger is looking for someone to take-over as Captain of the First Degree Team. 

 Nothing else to report.  

 Exemplifications:  

 The council will host a District stand-alone Formation Degree (2nd degree) on Thursday June 

14, 2018 at Pax Christi Catholic Church.   

 The following schedule will be observed: 

o Registration: 6:00 pm to 6:30 pm 

o Candidates to the ante chamber: 6:45 pm 

o Formation Degree: 7:00 pm 

 In addition, help is needed in terms of setup, orchestration of the event, and clean-up.  

 The council is planning on hosting a District Wide First Degree on August 11 and a District 

stand-alone Third Degree on August 16.  

 There will be a First Degree in September and a Third Degree in November, both at St. Mark.  

 Both Bill and Roger proposed the forming of a 1
st
 to 3

rd
 Degree Retention committee.  

 In order to make this is a viable entity Roger stressed that it will require the services of about 

eight members.  

 Per KOC guidelines, the main body should be composed of the GK, the three Trustees, and 

the 1
st
 Degree Team Captain.  This then will require the solicitation of two additional council 

members.  

 

b. Church Director Report – Mike Burkett acting.  

 Sunday Donuts:  

 Donuts are on-going per the remaining schedule. Mike has constructed a new one for the next 

fraternal year.  

 The next ones are scheduled for June 10 (Larry Call) and 17 (Ken Balcerzak) after the 8:30 and 

10:30am Masses. 

 The Pax ‘Katherine Drexel’ pre-school group would like to take over the first Sunday and the 

Pro-Life Committee would like to take the fifth Sunday, leaving our council to handle the second 

and third Sunday. 

 Beer and Brats: 

 The last B&B for the 17/18 fraternal year was held at the Corpus Christi celebration on 3 June.   

 Others as per the new 18/19 fraternal schedule.  

 The Feast of Corpus Christi celebration was held on June 3, and for a first time event it was a pretty 

good success.  

 

c.  Community Report – Ford Fay 

 Tootsie Roll Drive. 

 Things are moving along. Arrangements have been made with various King Soopers 

 Ford needs to finalize a couple of dates with the Castle Pines King Soopers 
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 To place our order, and to ensure an on-time delivery, we must call Phil Barringer at Ave Maria 

by the first of August.  

 Nothing else to report.  

 

d. Council Activity Report – Nereus Lobo/Paul Sciera  

 Breakfast Burrito Sunday: 

 May 20. 

 Sales and attendance was good yet not great.   

 The 10937 Burrito Brigade consisted of 7 Knights, and 7 children of Knights who helped 

with the event.   

 There was $620.00 in sales, with a $252.00 in expenses for a profit of $368.00.   

 There were a lot of burritos left over. So those not sold went into the freezer to be used for 

the council’s general business meeting. Twelve were left for the front office.  

 The next one is scheduled for June 24.   

 Council Monthly Socials.  

 None scheduled for June.  

 For July, Keith and Melissa Haley have volunteered to host it.  The planned date is July 27, more 

to follow.   

 August and September are TBD.    

 The rescheduled Highway Cleanup was held on June 2, a special thanks to Paul and Jenny Sciera.  

 The Annual Memorial Mass is scheduled for the 10:30 am Mass on June 10, brunch social to follow.  

 The annual Peach Sales initiative will begin soon, with distribution of occurring on August 18.  

 

e. Family Report – Mike Burkett for Tony Mancuso 

 Spaghetti Dinners:  

 Nothing to report at this time. 

 Mike mentioned that June 17 is Father’s Day, so consider doing something special with the family.  

 Tony is soliciting suggestions for various family activities.    

 

f. Culture of Life report – Roger Giudici for Mike McGinnis 

 Respect Life Committee:  

 The baby bottle initiative 

 These were passed out on Mother’s Day. 

 The plan is to return them this Father’s Day weekend to the parish, with money not 

formula.  

 The committee plans on doing this again in October.  

 With an increase in the suicide rate nation-wide among the male population, especially out West, 

the committee is also looking into starting some sort of suicide prevention initiative.  

 The committee’s goal is to expand its focus beyond just abortion to all aspects of life 

from conception to natural death.  

 Deacon Tom has a keen interest in this and other related issues. So via this initiative we 

could help support his efforts.  

 One good avenue of support would be to engage with the Point Men concerning this and 

other respect life issues.  

 More to follow on this initiative.  

 The committee’s planned approach for all future efforts is to act as a facilitator and moderator, thus 

supporting the group’s overarching goal of getting the parish community more involved in future 

initiatives.  

 40 Days for Life devotional campaign.  
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 The next one will be the Fall 2018 campaign.  

 Bishop Sheridan’s Respect Life Dinner: 

 Scheduled for October 16. 

 The council will have a table, nothing new to report.  

 Colorado Springs Diocese will be hosting the ‘Walk for Life’ initiative, more to follow.  

 And as always, please continue to consider praying in front of ‘Planned Parenthood.’  

 

g.  Youth Report – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati  

 Pax Christi Youth Program 

 Not much going on now being that the summer has just started.  

 Consider praying for our May High School and College graduates.  

 KOC Stewardship Scholarship Program. 

 Checks will go out in July.  

 Nothing new to report.  

 

h. Newsletter  

 As our newsletter, Bill Hensen will continue to send the monthly meeting agenda into state.   

 

X. Advocates Report – Dave Petteys 

 None.  

 

XI. Unfinished Business   

 Proposed Slate of Officers (see attachment pg.12).   

 Once again, Grand Knight (GK) Bill Hensen, with support from Trustee Joe Musso, presented the 

proposed slate of officers list for the KOC 2018 – 2019 Fraternal. There were no additions and/or 

deletions from the previous month’s business meeting.   

 GK Bill Hensen then asked three times for additional nominations from the floor. Since none were 

presented the nominations were closed at this time.  

 GK Bill Hensen then made a motion for taking a final vote on the proposed slate of officers. Joe 

Musso made the motion to accept. Ford Fay provided a second. After no further discussion, the 

proposed slate of officers was unanimously approved.  

 2018 – 19 New Fraternal Year Budget (see attachment pgs.13&14).  

 On behalf of GK Bill Hensen, Steve Forseth presented a revised and updated budget for the next 

KOC Fraternal Year (2018-19). Bill then opened the floor for discussion.  

 Joe Musso asked some clarification questions concerning the increase in prices for the peaches. 

Roger explained that this had to do with the increase in fuel costs.  

 GK Bill Hensen then requested that a motion be made for taking a final vote on the proposed budget 

for the new fraternal year. Roger Giudici made the motion to accept, Ford Fay provided the second. 

After no further discussion, the budget was unanimously approved.  

 

XII. New Business   

 None.   

 

.XIII. 4
th

 Degree Report – Roger Giudici 

 Ushering and presenting of gifts: 

 The next one is scheduled for June 24.   

 For this activity members must always wear their blue assembly shirts, and as normal please see 

Roger for assignments.  

 5th Sunday Rosary:  
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 The next one will be in July.  

 4
th

 Degree Exemplifications:  

 There is one scheduled for June at St Francis Cabrini.   

 The Assembly social committee:  

  Is working on going somewhere for brunch after the June 10, 10:30am Memorial Mass.  

 Honor Guard requirements/responsibilities: 

 June 10, Council Memorial Mass – 10:30am. A chronology of those Knights who have passed will 

be read.   

 The July 4 parade at the Town Center. Start time is 9am, more to follow.  

 Other: 

 The Special Olympics Summer Classic will be held on July 21, and the assembly is looking to help 

with this event.   

 The new VA Hospital is looking for volunteers to act as guides/ambassadors to help patients get 

from one place to another (see attachment pg.11).  

 Assembly meetings: 

 A business meeting is scheduled for after the council meeting.  

 Twenty minutes top.  

 

XIV. Field Agent Report – David Cary 

 None.  

 

XV. District Deputy Report – Bernie Kuta for himself, instead of Roger.    

 Bernie had a few things to pass on:  

 The KOC State organizational meeting, scheduled to be held on July 14 at the Hyatt Regency in the 

Denver Tech Center. A new committee/program structure, entitled ‘Faith-in-Action,’ is currently in 

the works that will be based on these four areas: Faith, Family, Community, and Life.  

 The District 9 organizational meeting is scheduled for August 18 at our Lady of the Visitation in 

Elizabeth.  General information will be provided along with information concerning the ‘Faith-in-

Action’ initiative and how it should be incorporated into all of the council’s programs.  

 Colorado was selected to host the Supreme Convention scheduled for 2021. Consequently a call-out 

for volunteers of all sorts will take place in the near future, more to follow.  

 There is nothing else to report 

 

XVI. Good of the Order 

 

 Lecturer – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati  

 Alan’s discussion centered on the Sacred Heart of Jesus Feast, which was celebrated this year on 

Friday, June 8. Additionally, inquiring Catholics want to know where, when, and how did this 

tradition originate? Good questions. The devotional has its origins in the 11
th

 Century when devote 

Catholics began meditating on the Five Wounds of Christ. It was not until the 17
th

 century, however, 

when a French priest by the name of Fr. Jean Eudes celebrated the first Feast of the Sacred Heart of 

Jesus in 1670. Around this same time period a pious nun by the name of Margaret Mary Alacoque 

began reporting of having visions of our Lord Jesus. Then in 1675, during the octave of Corpus 

Christi, and one of her last reported visions, which is now known as the “great apparition,” Jesus 

asked that the now modern Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus be celebrated each year on the Friday 

following Corpus Christi. After St. Margaret Mary Alacoque’s death in 1690 the devotional grew in 

popularity in France. In matters connected to private revelation the Vatican always takes a 

cautionary approach. Consequently Rome did not approve of it becoming an official Feast Day for 

France until 1765. On May 8, 1873 the devotional to the Sacred Heart was officially approved by the 
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Vatican. Then twenty six years later on July 21, 1899, Pope Leo made an urgent appeal to the 

bishops that this feast be observed in all dioceses world-wide. Today the Solemnity of the Sacred 

Heart is celebrated throughout the world on the Friday following the Feast of Corpus Christi. 

 

 Council Prayer list: 

 The following associated family members and friends are in need of both spiritual and /or material 

assistance: Carl Musso (Joe’s father), Bill Miller, Ben Williams, Bridget Mosley, Lauren Hensen, 

Dennis and Michelle Cullen, Neal Pugh family and Calista, Dave Herskovits, Tom Sathre, John 

Haeseker, and Bob Ehle (good friends of Ben Stancati), Kathy Spence, Katie Martindale (Ron 

Gerber’s granddaughter ), Ilenne Mayfield (Gary’s sister-in-law),Vonnie and Herb Engler, Ken 

Tahmassebi (a good friend of Gary Mayfield ), Ann Sears, Brian Murphy, Deann Craig, Mike 

McGinnis, Ray Otstott (Ben’s brother-in-law), Cindy McGlaugflin, Brian Schessor, Ron Gerber and 

his daughter’s family, William Mayfield, Alexandra Petteys, Jay Calvarese, Keith Haley, Kathy and 

Art Meyer, John Hand, Jon Herskovits’ father-in-law, healthy birth of Bernie Kuta’s first grand 

baby, and members of our council that have passed.  

 

XVII. Chaplain’s Summation – Fr. Marek  

 None.    

 

XIX.  Closing Prayer – Deputy Grand Knight.  

 Additional prayers were given by Bill Hensen and Mike Burkett.  

     

     Meeting was adjourned at 9:35 AM. 

Minutes recorded and reported by Alan Brown  for Ben Stancati  

 

----- Attachments/Correspondence/Other Documents---- 
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